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March 8, 2017     [emailed to ] 

 

 

Yesenia Carabez  

 

 

Dear Ms. Carabez: 

 

This letter is in response to your request for information under the Illinois Freedom of Information 

Act. Your request was received on Feb. 1, 2017. 

 

You have requested 21st Century Community Learning Centers Program fiscal year 2015 grant 

awardees.   

1. Copies of the full submitted grant applications and their respective scores from: 

a. Cahokia CUSD 187 (for Cahokia), serving 4 schools: Estelle Sauget School of Choice, 

Lalumier School, Huffman Elementary School, Cahokia High School 

b. Illinois Alliance of Boys & Girls Clubs (for South Beloit, East Alton, Brooklyn, 

Carbondale), serving 6 schools: Lovejoy Elementary School, Lovejoy Middle School, East 

Alton Middle School, Carbondale Middle School Carbondale High School, South Beloit 

High School 

c. Rockford School District 205 (for Rockford), serving 5 schools: Beyer Elementary School, 

Auburn High School, Rockford East High School, Guilford High School, Jefferson High 

School  

d. Brighton Park Neighborhood Council (for Chicago), serving 5 schools: James Shields 

Elementary School, Thomas Kelly High School, Nathan S. Davis Elementary School, John 

C. Burroughs, James Shields Middle School 

e. Chicago Public Schools (for schools: Clinton, Greeley, Kilmer, and Sullivan High School) 

2.   The scoring rubric used by ISBE to score 21st Century applications. 

 

The attached documents (17-215-carabez-doc1.pdf through 17-215-carabez-doc7.pdf) have been 

provided in response to your request. Please note we have redacted signatures pursuant to 5 ILCS 

140/7 (1)(b). Also, we have redacted student group sizes of less than 10 pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/7 

(1)(a) pursuant to FERPA. Even in the absence of student names, small group sizes could reveal 

student identities.  

 

If you have questions, please contact Megan Griffin at (217) 782-4648 or mgriffin@isbe.net. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Colette McCarty 

Assistant General Counsel 

 

Attachments 

 




